
  

Visit us on the Internet at 

www.stpeterkirkwood.org  

or send your comments to: 

info@stpeterkirkwood.org 
 

Sacrament of Baptism 

Please call the Rectory (966-8600) for details 

regarding participation in the preparation program. 

We encourage expectant parents to make 

arrangements for the preparation program at least a 

few months prior to the birth of their child. 
 

Sacrament of Marriage 

Please contact the rectory for details regarding 

the preparation program. In accordance with 

Archdiocesan policy, couples should contact a 

member of the parish clergy at least six months 

prior to their proposed wedding date. 
 

Holy Orders and Consecrated (Religious) Life 

If interested, please call the parish rectory or the 

Archdiocesan Office of Vocations at 792-6460  
 

Rectory/Parish Office 

243 West Argonne Drive 

Saint Louis, Missouri 63122 

966-8600 (Phone) 

966-5721 (Fax) 
 

Saint Peter Elementary School 

Pre-K thru Eighth Grade 

215 North Clay 

Saint Louis, Missouri 63122 

821-0460  
 

Parish School of Religion 

Andrea Bonsanti, 821-0460, ext. 4208 
 

Religious Education Offices - Ursuline Hall 

Offices of Faith Formation 

Linda Doyle, 822-1347, ext. 3001 
 

Wedding Coordinator 

Cathy Herrmann, 822-1347, ext. 3000 
 

Pastoral Council 

Mr. Geoff Daniels, Chairperson, 616-7700  

Mrs. Jennifer Brooks, Vice Chairperson, 314-550-9600  

Julie Council, Secretary, 314-406-7295  
 

Finance Commission 

Mrs. Marie Appelbaum, Chairperson, 962-7737  
 

St. Vincent de Paul Society 

314-289-6101 Ext. 2220 (Voice Mail) 
 

 

Parish Center 

821-6219  
 

 

 

 

Bulletin Deadline!! 

Articles intended for publication in the Bulletin must be 

submitted to the rectory (ably@stpeterkirkwood.org)  

by Monday, at 3:OOPM for the following Sundayõs 

Bulletin. All announcements must be in writing with a 

name and telephone number attached. 
 

Please remember St. Peter Catholic Church in your will. 

 

 

Sunday Mass Schedule 

Saturday: 5:OOPM (Satisfies Sunday obligation) 

Sunday: 7:30AM, 9:OOAM, 11:OOAM and 5:OOPM 

 

Weekday Mass Schedule 

Monday - Friday: 6:45AM & 8:15AM 

Saturday: 8:15AM 

 

Holy Day Mass Schedule 

Consult the bulletin for Mass times 

http://www.stpeterkirkwood.org 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturday: 3:45 to 4:45PM or by appointment 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 

Monday - Friday, 6:00AM to 10:00PM 

St. Angela Merici Chapel in Ursuline Hall  

adjacent to the Church building 

For more information or to sign up for a weekly  

Holy Hour of prayer contact 

Kathy Fotouhi at 821-4347  
 

Baptism 

Baptisms are celebrated every Sunday of the month at 12:30PM. 

Please call the Rectory (966-8600) for details regarding 

participation in the preparation program.  We encourage 

expectant parents to make arrangements for the preparation 

program at least a few months prior to the birth of their child. 
 

Weekly Anointing and Prayer 

After the 9:OOAM Mass each Sunday, we will celebrate 

the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick, for anyone 

who has the need to receive this sacrament. This is meant 

to include such concerns as upcoming diagnostic tests, 

limitations of aging, anxiety, depression, undue stress, 

addiction, etc. for all ages. 
 

Please gather in the pews at the front of church 

and the priest will be with you approximately 

10 minutes after Mass is over. 

YEAR OF COMPASSION 

St. Peter Parish Prayer 
  

Lord, thank you for the rich history you have  

bestowed on our family of St. Peter in Kirkwood. 
  

Blessed by your grace, we ask that you be present  

in our parish today.  Guide us as we celebrate our  

gifts through worship, education and loving service. 
  

Holy Spirit, create within us a vision for the future that  

we live, witness and proclaim the good news of Christ. 
  

Amen 
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First Sunday of Advent December 3, 2017 

Advent:  A Sense of the Season 
December is the time for expressing the hope and strengthening 

the dreams that will carry us through the next year.  Advent is the 

way we as Church express our hopes.  Prophetic visions, prayers, 

and songs calling for the Lord to come do help us hope 

profoundly.  Advent allows us to do what most others do in 

December ï but to see in the coming Lord the answer to our 

dreams.  In our Catholic tradition, keeping Advent means singing 

the songs of expectation, of our hopes and longing, before we 

enter into the full-throated praise of Christmas carols. 

 

Here are a few lines from our tradition on what Advent is about. 

ñAdvent has a twofold character: as a season to prepare us for 

Christmas when Christôs first coming is remembered;  as a season 

when that remembrance directs the mind and the heart to await 

Christôs second coming at the end of time. Advent is thus a period 

for devout and joyful expectation.ò  (General Norms for the 

Liturgical Year and the Calendar, #39) 

 

Thomas Merton, in his book Seasons of Celebration, reviewed the 

ways Saint Bernard of Clairvaux approached these comings of 

Christ.  The first advent was Christôs birth.  The other will be at 

the end of time.   Faith in these two stimulates recognition of a 

third, the advent of Christ in our Church now, today. Viewed 

from this perspective, the Advent liturgy, with its scriptures, 

prayers and songs, is neither a romantic return to the OId 

Testament while we wait for the baby at Bethlehem, nor is it an 

exercise in expressing hope for an ever-receding end of time.  The 

Advent liturgy is neither nostalgic nor illusory. When we take the 

tradition and enter it fully, we become Advent, the people in and 

through whom Christ comes. 

 

We Keep Adventé 
The slow sailing of the Earth around its star brings another winter. 

An old hymn sings our impatience: 
 

  How long, dear Savior, O how long, shall this, thine hour delay? 
 

  Fly swift around, ye wheels of time, and bring the promised day. 

 

We wait for Christmas.  Yet even more, the Church looks forward 

to that promised day when Christ will return and time will end.  

But in all the anticipation and preparation, letôs not overlook the 

present moment, this holy time of Advent. We keep Advent now 

until sunset on December 24th. 

 

The word advent is from the Latin word for ñcoming.ò  We 

remember Christôs first coming at Bethlehem, and we ñwait in 

joyful hopeò for Christ to return in glory.  John of Damascus 

(who died in the early 8th century) wrote this prayer:  ñYou have 

taken me captive with longing for you, O Christ, and have 

transformed me with your divine love.  Burn up my sins with the 

fire of your Spirit and count me worthy to take my fill of delight 

in you, that, dancing with joy, I may magnify your two comings.ò 

 

Eternityôs Clock and Crowné 
What is this Advent wreath whose four candles help us mark the 

passing of the weeks before Christmas?  It is eternityôs clock ï a 

circle that says ñIn our ending is our beginning.ò  It is the wheel 

of time ï a circle of evergreen branches ï cut and left to wither ï 

revealing that death and life are both of a piece.  It is also a 

crown, the victorôs laurel garland, the sign that the race is done, 

the prize won.  It is the crown of us as a people, a chosen race, a 

royal priesthood.  It is the crown of each of us as individuals ï 

baptized individuals (all of a piece) whose heads were smeared 

with that royal oil, chrism.  We are marked for eternity. With four 

candles lit, the Advent wreath is the fiery crown that we give to 

Christ the King, the Savior who returns in the growing gloom to 

gather us into our eternal home, the new and heavenly Jerusalem. 

 

From the ñYou Did Real Goodò Departmenté 
I received an e-mail from Doug Walbert, St. Peter Soccer Lay 

Director from our Athletic Association.  In that e-mail he shared 

with me a letter he received from a St. Margaret of Scotland 

parent about a compassionate St. Peter Coach (Patrick Werner 2nd 

Grade Girls) and how he handled a recent game situation.  The 

letter read: 
 

ñWe played the St. Peter 2nd grade girls yesterday.  We were short 

half our team and had 2 less players than we needed ï were going 

to have to forfeit.  St. Peterôs coach loaned us 2 players ï then 

switched for 2 other players at halftime.  What an awesome 

message to send to all the girls!  Those St. Peter girls played hard 

whether they were playing with their class or against ï and we 

ñwonò our first game EVER because of goals scored by the St. 

Peterôs girls for us!!!  I was so impressed and it was so fun ï our 

girls played so well today and I think it was because they were so 

amped up from ñwinningò yesterday.ò 

 

What a nice letter to receive about one of our coaches and his 

team!  That is what CYC sports is all aboutégood 

sportsmanship, good times, and good example of compassion. 

 

This soccer season St. Peter had 875 young people playing soccer.  

We had 64 teams and 192 volunteer coaches.  Thanks Doug, and 

all the coaches this past season for both soccer and volleyball for 

such a generous gift of your time and talent in serving our young 

people and representing St. Peter Parish so beautifully on the 

court and on the field. 

 

Thanks, too, to Dave Kramer and his devoted committee of 

leadership in our St. Peter Athletic Association for administering 

such an excellent program.  It is a great gift of stewardship for our 

parish! 

 

Congratulations to:  
 

5th Grade Girls who finished 2nd in City/County championship; 
 

5th grade boys finished 2nd in City/County championship;  
 

7th Grade girls finished 2nd in City/County championship;  
 

7th grade boys finished 1st in City/County championship;  
 

8th Grade girls finished 3rd in City/County championships;  
 

8th Grade boys finished 3rd in City/County Championships. 

 

Welcome to this new year in the Church today!  May this be a 

holy and peace-filled Advent season as we begin winter and 

prepare for the birth of Christ!  

 

Have a good week and Iôll see you in church! 

 

Monsignor Jack 

1-3-5 
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MASS INTENTIONS 
Monday, December 4 

 6:45AM Michael Ruhl 

 8:15AM H. Nebel 

Tuesday, December 5 

 6:45AM Dr. Henry Cleaver 

 8:15AM George Rankey, Jr. 

Wednesday, December 6 

 6:45AM Joe Rudy 

 8:15AM Warren Schmidt, Sr.  

Thursday, December 7 

 6:45AM Kelly Carr 

 8:15AM Vincent Peterson 

Friday, December 8, Immaculate Conception 

 6:45AM Samuel Raley 

 8:15AM Betty Jean Brown-Birkeland 

       12:00 Noon Taylor Edelen 

 7:00PM People of St. Peter 

Saturday, December 9 

 8:15AM Betty Jean Bacher 

 5:00PM Nanette Cancila 

Sunday, December 10 

 7:30AM Dr. Bill Haynes 

 9:00AM Janet Walter 

 11:00AM People of St. Peter 

 5:00PM Karen Lynn Nevins 

 

MASS SERVERS 
Saturday, December 9 

 5:00PM R. J. Morgan, Ryen Weckback, Hannah Lifka 
  

Sunday, December 10 

 7:30AM Ben Thomas, Matthew Finlay,  

  Nicholas Heinlein 
 

 9:00AM Jacob Lueker, J. D. Suarez, Cillian Deisner 
  

 11:00AM William Huggins, Tessa Kasman,  

  Ava Kasman 
 

 5:00PM Trey Rolfes, Alex Shaffer, Noah Jensen 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
Scheduled Eucharistic Ministers - December 9/10 

Note: Shut-in visitors are indicated in parentheses ( ) 
 

Interested in being a Eucharistic Minister? 

Call Bob & Trish Martin  821-3303 

Saturday, December 9 

 5:00PM: S. Schoelch, B. Hutcheson, K. Morgan,  

  M. E. Dick, E. Jennings, R. Zoellner, J. Temme, 

K. Shreves 
 

Sunday, December 10 

 7:30AM: C. Behl, M. Elli, M. Welsch, S. Hartman,  

  J. Hirsch, C. Herre, M. McEvoy, F. Johnston 
 

 9:00AM: J. Kindschuh, M. Raizman, L. Abeln Meyer,  

  K. Fotouhi, (H. Bernsen), (M. Brown),  

  (D. Cantwell), (M. Eschbacher) 
 

 11:00AM: S. Buchheit, S. Dietz, T. Herbig, G. Meesey,  

  J. Witzel, K. Vrlenich, M. K. Drexler,  

  (M. Schmit) 
 

 5:00PM: J. Bickel, J. Modder, L. Modder, M. Leahy,  

  J. Gau, C. Henke, A. Stillman, K. Stillman 

 

LECTORS 
           Time First Lector  Second Lector 

Friday, December 8, Immaculate Conception 

       12:00 Noon Paul Byorth Kevin Stillman 

 7:00PM Marla Kunz Lynn Lang 

Saturday, December 9 

 5:00PM Bob Barrett Brian Wellinghoff 
 

Sunday, December 10 

 7:30AM John Behl Jane Sulze 
 

 9:00AM Cindy Traub Peter McCall 
 

 11:00AM Kay Komotos Roy Mueller 
 

 5:00PM Teen Lector Teen Lector 

December 3, 2017 

EUCHARIST FOR THOSE WITH CELIAC DISEASE 
If you suffer from celiac disease, or have any wheat allergies 

that prevent you from receiving the Body of Christ at Mass, 

please send an e-mail to the address below with your contact 

information so that we can inform you of how we are able to 

provide low gluten hosts for you. 
 

Please send an email to this address with ñEucharistò on your 

Subject Line: Info@stpeterkirkwood.org. 

Please note that hypo-allergenic incense  

will be used at all  

5:00pm, 9:00am and 11:00am  

weekend Masses. 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF DECEMBER 3, 2017 
Sunday:   Is 63:16b-17, 19b; 64:2-7/Ps 80:2-3, 15-16,  

  18-19 [4]/1 Cor 1:3-9/Mk 13:33-37 

Monday:  Is 2:1-5/Ps 122:1-2, 3-4b, 4cd-5, 6-7, 8-9/ 

  Mt 8:5-11 

Tuesday:  Is 11:1-10/Ps 72:1-2, 7-8, 12-13, 17 [cf. 7]/ 

  Lk 10:21-24 

Wednesday:  Is 25:6-10a/Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5, 6 [6cd]/ 

  Mt 15:29-37 

Thursday:  Is 26:1-6/Ps 118:1 and 8-9, 19-21, 25-27a 

[26a]/  Mt 7:21, 24-27 

Friday:   Gn 3:9-15, 20/Ps 98:1, 2-3, 3-4 [1a]/ 

  Eph 1:3-6, 11-12/Lk 1:26-38 

Saturday:  Is 30:19-21, 23-26/Ps 147:1-2, 3-4, 5-6  

  [cf. Is 30:18d]/Mt 9:35--10:1, 5a, 6-8 

SCHOOL LITURGY SCHEDULE  
Friday, December 8     Solemnity of the Immaculate   K-8

       Conception 

Wednesday, December 13     St. Lucy            K-8 

Wednesday, December 20     Advent Weekday           K-8 

PLEASE NOTE - 

     Early Bulletin Submissions due to the Christmas Holidays 

All Bulletin articles for the following bulletins are  

due by Thursday, December 7th: 
 

¶   December 17, 2017 bulletin,  

¶   December 24, 2017 bulletin, 

¶   December 31, 2017 bulletin 
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The Feast of the Immaculate Conception 

(A Holy Day of Obligation) 

Friday, December 8, 2016 

Masses: 6:45AM, 8:15AM, 

12:00 Noon, and 7:00PM 
 

Please note: 

  Parish offices in Ursuline Hall and the 

Rectory office will be closed on December 8th. 

RECONCILIATION  
Reconciliation will be available 

 before the Advent Parish Mission, 

 December 4th, from 6:00-7:00PM. 
 

 
 

Advent Parish Mission 
 

Monday, December 4, 2017 

7:00PM 

Nationally recognized Catholic composer, 

recording artist and St. Louis native,  

David Kauffman will present 

a night of scripture, song and story. 

Join us as we prepare the way of the Lord  

by singing and praying together. 

Contact Linda Doyle at 314-822-1347 

or ldoyle@stpeterkirkwood.org 

for more information. 
 

 
 

RECONCILIATION  
Reconciliation will be available  

before the St. Peter Choir Concert,  

December 15th from 6:00-7:00PM. 
 

St. Peter Choir Advent Concert 
Friday, December 15, 2017  

7:00PM 

Join us for an evening of  

Advent Liturgical Music.  Enjoy  

beautiful and uplifting songs  

and hymns as we await 

 the coming of Christ. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ST. PETER CHRISTMAS TREE LOT 
Come to St. Peter for your Christmas tree!!! 

The St. Peter Christmas Tree lot is open for business!!! Consider 

buying a Christmas tree or roping from our lot.  All proceeds 

directly benefit the youth of our Parish by helping offset the cost 

of Athletic Programs, Scouting Activities and Youth Group 

events. 
 

Thank you for supporting the Children of St. Peter. 
 

 Hours are: 

  Monday-Friday 3:15 - 9:00PM 

  Saturday-10:00AM - 9:00PM 

  Sunday-10:00AM - 9:00PM 

 

Thanks in advance for your support! 

THE GIVING TREE 
Please take an ornament from the Giving 

Tree that will be in the Gathering Space 

beginning November 23, Thanksgiving 

Day.  Help someone less fortunate have a 

Blessed Christmas! 
  

Please place your UNWRAPPED gifts 

under the Giving Tree.  Gift Cards from 

Walmart, Target & Shop N Save make an 

easy, very welcome gift.  All Gift Cards should show the 

amount of the card and be turned in at the Rectory office if 

possible. 
 

Gifts are needed by Wednesday, December 6th. 
 

If you are unable to get an ornament, please consider purchasing 

toys, pajamas, games, sheets, blankets or gift cards. 
 

Kirkcare, New Covenant Ministries, YWCA Headstart and 

Fostering Faithful Families, and the Giving Tree Ministry 

THANK YOU in advance for your generosity. 
 

The New Covenant Ministry is in need of used furniture, 

especially beds, dressers, or appliances and will pick them up. 
  

If you have a question, please contact Gerri or John Meesey at 

314.965.0592. 

 
 
 

CHRISTMAS FLOWERS 
Donated in Memory of and in Honor of:  

Eva & John McCracken, Dewey Gunning, Mr. & Mrs. William 

Matthews, John A. Shaw, Mary & Joe Rudy, Ed Veazey, Paul & 

Harriet Murphy, Curt Weingartner, Lawrence Fangmeier, Larry J. 

Chott, Allen T. Chott, Deanna Chott, Walter Dayuff, Denver 

Froesel & Family, Mugli Family, Nestor & Blind Families and 

friends, Allison Street and John A. Shaw. 

On this First Sunday of Advent, The Little Blue Book of Advent 

Reflections and calendars for 2018 will be available in the  

gathering space after all Masses. 

http://davidkauffman.com/
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Feel the Joy of Giving 

 

ñéwhatever you did for one of the least of my brothers, you 

did for meò  

    - MATTHEW 25:40 
  

 

 

 

Most of us are generous when itôs convenient for us. We are 

generous when we have the time or the money. But, generosity 

is the opposite of that. It means giving of oneôs time, money, 

compassion, forgiveness or mercy when itôs not convenient; 

when itôs not on our schedule, but on the other personôs 

schedule. 

     Spending time with God in PRAYER 

Advent is the beginning of the liturgical year.  Start the year 

off with a commitment to pray BOLDLY and without 

reservation. 
 

Using talent to PARTICIPATE in building his kingdom.  

Please join St. Peter Parish for the Divine Mercy Chaplet, a 

beautiful devotion, held weekly on Monday nights at 9:00pm 

in the church and takes less than 30 minutes.  
 

     Being GENEROUS with treasure. 

Recap for week of 11/25/26 
 

Offertory Collections 

Weekly Total:     $   37,003. 

Monthly Total:     $ 152,194. 

Year to Date Total       $ 709,172. 
 

Collections versus Budget 

Weekly Total:   + $   5,097. 

Monthly Total:   +$   24,569. 

Year to Date Total:   +$   49,355. 

 

Being good STEWARDS of your GENEROSITY  

The parish recently completed a lighting evaluation to 

research the benefits associated with changing to LED 

fixtures.  The projected annual energy saving is more than 

$32,000.  With an upfront investment of just over $62,500 the 

projected payback period is 1.9 years on the investment.   

 

YOU MAKE THE DIFFERENCE  

SUPPORT ST. PETER CLASS OF 2018... 
 

By shopping at Plowsharing Crafts and dining at PJôs Tavern. 
 

Wednesday, December 6, 2017 
 

Plowsharing Crafts, 137 W. Jefferson Avenue, open 9am-6pm 

PJôs Tavern, 123 W. Jefferson, open 11am-11pm 
 

Be sure to mention that you are shopping and dining for St. Peter. 

Plowsharing Crafts and PJôs Tavern will contribute a portion of 

the dayôs sales to St. Peter Class of 2018 to help fund their 

graduation trip to Chicago with Msgr. Jack Costello. 
 

Plowsharing Crafts is a Kirkwood shop that markets artisanôs 

products from around the world, helping them earn meaningful 

incomes and encouraging environmental stewardship and multi-

cultural respect. 

S T E W A R D S H I P  C O R N E R  

ST. PETER 50 PLUS CLUB 
What is the 50+ Club at St. Peter? 

¶ We are 50 years or older--young at heart, and like to have 

fun.  

¶ We enjoy being with other parishioners who are age 50 and 

older. 

December 20 (Wednesday) ï Christmas Potluck and 

Exchanges, 6:00 pm, St. Peter School Dining Hall.  

Please join us as we indulge in our legendary Christ-

mas potluck, and plan to participate in the ornament and 

cookie exchange.  The exchanges will be between those 

who bring cookies, ornaments, or both (both are op-

tional).  Looking forward to an evening of food and so-

cializing.  Questions, please call Charlene Henke (966-4168).  To 

join, please email John Strebeck (john.strebeck@gmail.com), or 

come to one of the meetings!  You can also mail dues ($20) to: 

Charlene Henke, 439 N. Geyer Road, 63122. 

CHILDRENõS CHOIR 
We will be having a children's choir this year 

(children in 3rd-8th grades) leading the 4:00PM 

Christmas Eve Mass.  If your child/children are 

interested in joining a choir to lead the congrega-

tion this Christmas Eve, we ask that you please 

come to two mandatory rehearsals on Tuesday, 

December 12, and Wednesday, December 20 at 5:00PM in the 

church.  Please enter in the side doors of the church.  We hope to 

have a large children's choir to lead our parish on this joyous oc-

casion!  I hope to see your children there!  Ryan Bolinger 

mailto:john.strebeck@gmail.com
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ST. VINCENT DE PAUL CORNER  
As we begin Advent we are called to ñBe watchful! 

Be alertò as we stand in joyful anticipation for the 

grace of Christmas to once again bless our lives. 
 

Your gift to St. Vincent de Paul will help others celebrate the 

grace of Godôs love this Christmas.  What a wonderful birth-

day gift to give to Jesus!  A special thank you for your gener-

ous support of our neighbors by donating requested items 

over the past few weeks.  Much appreciated! 
 

For information about our conference or to direct neighbors to 

assistance, please call  (314) 289 6101 ext. 2220. 

ST. PETER SCHOOL IS THANKFUL! 
Our St. Peter students had a restful 

Thanksgiving break and are ready to tackle 

the last four weeks of school before 

Christmas! While they were away, the 

students had time to reflect on their many 

blessings. Below are a few examples from 

the 7th and 8th grades. 
 

Let us be ever-mindful as we enter into 

Advent, to keep gratitude in our hearts as 

the second reading today tells us, "I give thanks to my God al-

ways on your account for the grace of God bestowed on you in 

Christ Jesus." 1 Cor. 1:3  Thank you, as parishioners, for your 

partnership with us in supporting our students. As you can see, 

they reap the benefits daily from your support and prayers, to be 

"modeling the example of Jesus Christ, as life-long learners, ser-

vants of Jesus Christ and compassionate members of society." 
 

"I am thankful for..." 

My extended family - RJ Morgan 

The wonderful opportunities I am given - Louis Cornett 

Good friends that understand me  - Joe LaBarge 

The new youth minister - Claire Long 

My Catholic education - Jack Figge 

My new friend - Kate Hamel 

Winning City-County Championship 

Food 

Health 

Education 
 

Please join us for our Christmas concert on December 11 at 

7:00pm in the St. Peter Gym and our all school Masses at 8:15am 

on Friday, December 8th, Wednesday, December 13th, and 

Wednesday, December 20th - all are welcome! 

Did you know? 

St. Vincent de Paul needs some younger volunteers who are able 

to help move furniture and larger items from donors.  Please con-

tact Tom Huber at tom.huber@sbcglobal.net if you are able to 

help. 


